

12 January 2022

Dear all,

I'm writing to update you following my letter yesterday where I highlighted that one resident in the East Wing contracted COVID-19.

Today we continued conducting Rapid Antigen Tests of staff and residents in the East Wing, and all have returned negative tests.

The safety and wellbeing of our residents is our top priority as we continue implementing our COVID-19 Emergency Response Plan.

I will of course update you with any further developments.

Thank you for your continued patience and understanding, and don't hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or concerns.

Yours sincerely.

Penny Stanley

Manager - Aged Care

pstanley@svh.org.au

https://www.facebook.com/stjosephslismore